Sacred Heart RC Primary School



Headteacher: Mrs S. Walker
Knutsford Road, Gorton, Manchester, M18 7NJ
Telephone – 0161 223 0231 Fax – 0161 223 0367
admin@sacredheart-jun.manchester.sch.uk
www.sacredheartschool-gorton.org.uk



'Where Every Heart is Sacred'

21st February 2023

Dear Parents,

Re: Industrial Action – 28th February 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

You will be aware from media coverage that the National Education Union have declared strike action for teachers, which is due to take place on the following date:

Tuesday 28th February 2023

The strike is happening because of a national dispute between the unions and the government and not because of any issues at our school.

I am writing to you to give you as much notice as possible that all classes are affected and the school is planning to be closed on 28th February. If the situation changes, I will inform you immediately.

Please make alternative childcare arrangements for these dates.

Children entitled to claim free school meals including all children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 will be able to collect a packed lunch on any closure dates. You will receive further information regarding the procedure to collect the lunches.

You will also receive information regarding online learning resources in case you would like to make use of these.

I'm sorry about the disruption to you and to your child's education. I understand that this situation is frustrating, and ask that all members of our school community continue to treat each other with respect. Sacred Heart remains committed to providing a safe and secure environment for our pupils and delivering high-quality teaching.

Kind regards,

S. Walker Headteacher

















